John Endicott and Seymour Goodman are the Co-Principal Investigators for the Sam Nunn Security Program. Furthermore, William Hoehn, INTA's Coca-Cola Eminent Practitioner, is a third professor for the seminar, and is particularly important for the field trips because he has many contacts that are useful to facilitating our access to many places like the Redstone Arsenal in Huntsville, and Aberdeen Proving Grounds and Capital Hill.

On October 25th and 26th, the Sam Nunn Security Program went to Huntsville, Alabama for its annual two-day fall field trip. The fellows, faculty, and student participants visited the GTRI Huntsville Field Office, the Redstone Army Arsenal, NASA’s Marshall Space Flight Center, and the US Space and Rocket Center Museum.
The Sam Nunn Security Program exists to educate scientists and engineers in the realm of national security policy, and to produce research that puts science and technology to work solving policy-oriented problems. There are many problems (e.g. nuclear and biological weapons proliferation, critical infrastructure protection, and information warfare) for which the solutions are not apparent unless you have a certain amount of technological know-how. Therefore, we want to give scientists and engineers an understanding of the policy-making process and an understanding of human decision making process. 

The field trip exposes the Sam Nunn Fellows to people who are already putting their science and technology degrees to use in realms that influence national security. In Huntsville, the Fellows (and a few INTA graduate students) got to hear about the current state of development of the missile defense program and about the future of space exploration from the people with the knowledge to answer their questions- some of which can be quite technical. 

As important as the education that comes from the briefings and tours, the field trip participants get to make contact with people who know the landscape of science and security outside of Georgia Tech. These people may be helpful to them in their future research or job endeavors. For example, the Fellows got to meet with Larry Miller of the Office of the Secretary of Defense's Directorate for Operational Testing and Evaluation, an organization responsible for developing new military technology. They also had lunch with Marilyn Lewis-Alim, who runs the post-doctoral fellowship programs at Marshall Space Flight Center. 

The first stop was a visit to the GTRI-Huntsville Field Office, which does research for numerous clients both at the Redstone Arsenal and at NASA. At a luncheon meeting, our own Professor Endicott gave a briefing on the current state of affairs of the North Korean nuclear weapons proliferation threat. This was attended by GTRI and US Army Missile Defense Command personnel, as well as our own fellows and students.    
Next, field trip participants received a number of briefings at the Redstone Arsenal’s Program Executive Office [PEO] for Missiles and Space, including presentations from the PEO’s Chief of Staff, military and civilian program executives, and a senior engineer. Among the primary purposes of the Redstone visit was to gain an understanding of the Army’s perspective on the controversial issue of missile defense that some see as a rapidly developing and critical element of national security and others see as a costly boondoggle.  The topics covered included the PATRIOT missile system, cruise missile defense (CMDS), the non-line of sight launch system (NLOS-LS), precision fire rockets, remote imaging technology, and a project to lend technological assistance to the state of Alabama to improve homeland security. Speakers were gracious and informative in sharing information about the state of current technology and in answering the questions posed by the fellows and faculty. Several speakers focused on the cooperative technology development that takes place between the US and foreign nations. In order to defray the cost of expensive weapon systems, the US is increasingly turning to joint development with friendly countries. In other instances, the United States sells modified versions of its military technology to allies as a means to subsidize future technological endeavors.  
At the NASA National Space Science and Technology Center, the Sam Nunn Fellows received three briefings discussing the Discovery and New Frontiers Programs, the future of space exploration and the crew exploration vehicle, and the overall operations of the Marshall Space Flight Center. The first briefing covered projects such as the Deep Impact program that successfully intercepted an asteroid with an 820 pound copper slug, and numerous other programs currently underway or in planning to expand our understanding of space.  The second presentation gave participants insight into the plans to develop a lunar outpost, to launch a manned mission to mars, and to develop a Crew Exploration Vehicle [an Apollo-like spacecraft intended to replace the Space Shuttle]. The field trip participants were particularly impressed by the immense challenges of traveling to Mars, which involves 6 months of travel both to and from the red planet with a year and a half stay on the surface. 
At the US Space and Rocket Center, a Sam Nunn Fellow and resident expert on the space program, Pat Biltgen, gave an enthusiastic and informative tour of the museum. Permanent displays inside the museum include the lunar landing exhibit, the Apollo 16 command module, and a mockup of the office of Werner von Braun. The outdoor exhibits included a V-1 rocket, a Saturn V rocket, a Space Shuttle, and numerous other rockets of both civilian and military use. Pat’s tour gave fascinating insight into the science and technology involved in the space program that would have otherwise been missed. 

